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RWSA The RWSA (Raunds 

Windmill School Association) is very eager to 

organise events to help raise money for the 

children in the school. The RWSA is a small group of 

parents who work hard to create memorable, fun 

events with the aim of raising as much money as 

possible: events such as discos, the Christmas 

Fayre, the Bake Off and the Quiz Night. The RWSA 

meet 6 times a year, usually in the evening and 

would love some more members! If you would like 

to join the committee, please contact Heather 

Clark or leave your details in the office and we will 

contact you. Alternatively, if you feel you could 

offer a hand for a few hours at one of the events, 

please get in touch. Thanks for your support at 

RWSA events! rwsa@windmillprimary.net  

 

Reading Champions

Would you like to come in to listen to 

children read, read to them and share some fun with 

books in general?!  We’d love to see you once a 

year, once a term, once a month, once a week or 

even every day for 15 minutes, an hour, or a whole 

day at a time!  Whatever you want to do!  You don’t 

have to get involved in your child’s class, but you can 

if you want to!    Grounds Champions 

Could you spare some time to help make our outdoor 

area amazing?  We’re looking for people to help either 

on a one-off tidy up in certain areas but we are also 

keen to talk to those of you who are green-fingered 

who might enjoy coming in once or twice a term (or 

even weekly) to give some much needed TLC to some 

of our areas and borders.  We also need a plant expert 

or two to come and help identify all of the plants we 

have on site to create a plant map to help with the 

children’s learning.   

 

Skills 

Champions Do you have a skill that 

you could share with some children?  Can you 

knit or sew, or maybe you enjoy painting or 

cooking?  We are looking for ‘experts’ with a bit 

of time and enthusiasm to come in and share 

their skills with a small group of children.  

 

Assemblies  Could you come 

and talk to the children in assembly?  In the past, we 

have had visitors coming in to talk about the jobs 

they do, any fundraising or charity work they have 

completed and anything else exciting.  We 

welcome visitors from different religions and cultures 

to come in and talk to the children about beliefs, 

festivals and customs. 

Please contact Miss Durrheim at kirstydurrheim@windmillprimary.net if you would like to get involved. 

This year, we are welcoming 

some amazing visitors to 

Windmill… 

 Reverend John Aldwinkle 

 Imam Saif 

 Tom from Freestyle Sport 

 Ellie from Pacesetters 

 Christian Assembly Team 

 A number of parent 

helpers 
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